Council Meeting

May 14, 2013
Chancellor Center
Vice-President Larry Auerweck called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, May 14, 2013.  Mr. Auerweck asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion and Warren; and Solicitor William Bolla. Mayor O’Brien and Councillor Walker were excused.
In the absence of Mayor O’Brien, Mr. Auerweck reminded the public of the following events:
· Special Events
Borough Street Sweeping – May 20, 2013
North & South Streets




 May 21, 2013
East & West Streets

Primary Election Day
 May 21, 2013
7 A.M.-8 P.M.

Memorial Day Parade
 May 27, 2013
9-11:30 A.M.

Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
Resident Marty Ginty voiced concern about a property at 107 N. Chancellor Street.  In December 2011, Ms. Ginty advised the Zoning Officer about the installation of a front door which had been installed without HARB approval. After making application to HARB for the already installed door, HARB denied the request.  After discussion between HARB and Council, HARB member Michael Hutchinson agreed to work with the homeowner to resolve the matter. In September 2012, Council approved a replacement door.  It has now been 8 months and the door has not yet been replaced.  Ms. Ginty spoke to HARB liaison Councillor King and it appears the door was purchased but never installed.  Ms. Ginty hopes that by the next Council meeting, the issue will be resolved.
Court Street resident Dave Callahan said that almost every morning he finds beer bottles in the gutter and in his yard, which he assumes are from the Black Horse Tavern.  Mr. Callahan is concerned that there is no control at the door as customers leave.  He believes that the Borough has an open container law, which prohibits walking around with an open [alcoholic] beverage.  While he understands that, they are trying to do a decent job running their business, he still feels that they should be watching customers leaving the bar.  Secretary Scull also commented that the Borough office received an e-mail regarding cigarette butts and beer bottles at The Black Horse.

State Street Sidewalk Panel Repairs – Perry Warren

Mr. Warren said that Council plans to proceed with slate panel repairs on both sides of the main business block of South State Street between Centre Avenue and Washington Avenue.  Council sent a letter to the State Street property owners inviting them to attend either the Work Session or Council meeting, but no one attended tonight’s meeting.
Certificates of Appropriateness

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 
COA-2013-005H Residents Daniel & Paula Everitt, 109 E. Washington Avenue
The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of French doors on the carriage house.

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the  April 3, 2013, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried with Councillor Machion abstaining, to approve the April 9, 2013, Council Meeting minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of April 2013 totaling $117,563.52. 
Mr. Machion reported that the Borough made the following annual donations:

Joint Historic Commission 



$500

Council Rock Newtown Athletic Association

$5000

Newtown Library Company



$3000
Streets, Lights & Properties – Perry Warren
Mr. Warren announced that Newtown Artesian Water Company plans to start replacing water mains on Liberty Street this week and the Borough will begin the repaving of Liberty Street after that work is completed.  A small project on Edgeboro Drive will also be completed at the same time of the Liberty Street paving.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
Mr. Bolla referred to the Release and Indemnification Agreement to terminate Newtown Borough’s participation with the Newtown Corporation.  Council must authorize the President of Council to sign the agreement, which will be submitted to Newtown Township for their approval.  Mr. Warren noted that a newspaper inaccurately reported that the Borough had already approved the agreement, which was not the case at the time the newspaper published the article.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried with Councillor Warren voting nay, to approve the Release and Indemnification Agreement between Newtown Borough and Newtown Township to terminate the Borough’s participation with the Newtown Corporation.
Old Business
There was no old business.

New Business
After meeting with residents regarding parking issues throughout the Borough, Councillor Machion encouraged business owners to have their employees obtain parking permits to alleviate parking issues close to the business district.

Public to be Heard 
There was no one from the public who wished to be heard.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:19 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Julia & Warren Woldorf



Jeff Werner



The Advance




Chris Brill

Chris English



Courier Times
Corky Swartz

Marc Waldinger

Dave Callahan

Jim McAuliffe

Marty Ginty
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